

Big Shoes to Fill

Dear Friends,

First off, I would like to thank the FiSCA Professional Staff for what I think almost everyone agrees was a spectacular conference this October. The venue was great; the panels were of a very high caliber; and I thought Dr. Roland Fryer was truly inspiring. Hank Shyne and Manny Levy, along with the Executive Committee and Professional Staff, work hard every year, and they deserve our thanks.

My term as Chairman began in October and I already feel like I'm riding a tiger.

Gary Dachis did a great job as our last Chairman and he left behind a high standard for me to live up to. That can also be said for all those who have come before me: Bill Siegel, Abby Hans, Steve Wolf, and Jerry Gagerman. For me, the best news is that every one of these past Chairmen is still active, and just a phone call away. Believe me, I will be calling them often.

We are extremely fortunate to have an experienced, dedicated, and highly knowledgeable Professional Staff. Gerry Goldman, our General Counsel, has been at the helm of the Professional Staff since the creation of FiSCA and has guided many Chairmen through the difficult times our industry has faced.

We also have a robust Board and Executive Committee who represent literally centuries of experience across the country. This is wisdom and experience that I need very much to rely upon.

So what's the tiger? As I said, I became Chairman on October 8, and on October 24, I testified before the FDIC Advisory Committee on Economic Inclusion. The stakes were high – the FDIC regulates every bank in the U.S. and has enormous influence over all financial services sectors. The Advisory Committee had the stated objective of getting everyone to have a bank account – or at least some relationship to a bank. Our mission was to enlighten the Committee about our industry – that we provide world-class service to those who genuinely need "non-bank financial services." Perhaps most important, we needed to enlighten the Committee to the fact that our industry provides, by far, the best delivery channel for the kinds of products and services that will help to improve the lives of the people they are trying to reach – our customers.

I think we did what we set out to do. At the end of the day, some members of the Committee acknowledged that, with reservations, we were the best delivery channel. We still have some hurdles, and there are some who still chant the bank account mantra, but on balance, I believe we made our case that we are an important part of the discussion.

Finally, it seems that every Chairman has a particular set of issues that arise during his term. While it's too early to know for sure, right now, the main issue we seem to be facing is that the perception of our industry does not match the reality. We must change these mistaken perceptions. And although much of that work is external, some of it is internal as well.

I hope the rest of my term is not quite as exciting as the first two weeks! We have major talent out there among the thousands of hardworking men and women who make up our industry. With your help and support, we will prevail.

Sincerely

Joe Coleman Chairman



volume 3, number 5

year end 2007

The Official Publication of FiSCA Published by FiSCA and Grafico, Inc.



www.fisca.org www.currents-magazine.com

Managing Editor

Phil La Borie Phone: 203-221-8904 E-mail: plaborie@currents-magazine.com

Contributing Writers To This Issue

Stephen Altobelli Daniel R. Feehan Abby Hans Dennis Telzrow Brian J. Tilma Bill Sellery Cynthia Vega

Editorial Advisory Board

Gerald Goldman, FiSCA
Abby Hans, Checkexpress
Ray Mustafa, The Pay-O-Matic Corp.
Eric Norrington, ACE Cash Express
William Siegel, Check:Time
Stuart Tapper, UnBank Company LLP

Marketing Director

Diane Greco Phone: 914-666-4150 E-mail: dgreco@currents-magazine.com

> Creative Director Lou Costantini

Production Director

Laura Soldi E-mail: Isoldi@currents-magazine.com 203-358-9595 ext. 108

Art Director

Diane Weinreb E-mail: dweinreb@currents-magazine.com

Editorial Office

Six Landmark Square – 4th Floor Stamford, CT 06901

All Rights Reserved. Copyright 2007. Subscriptions: A subscription to *Currents* is a FISCA member benefit. For non-FISCA members, the U.S. subscription rate for *Currents* is \$30 USD. For subscription information, e-mail subscriptions@currents-magazine.com or visit www.fisca.org. *Currents* is published five times annually by Grafico Inc., Six Landmark Square, Stamford, CT 06901. Information and statements herein are not necessarily the opinion of *Currents*, its employees or management. Although the utmost care has been taken to ensure accuracy, neither Grafico, FISCA, its editors or publishers can be held legally responsible for its contents. All trademarked names, where indicated and not, are owned by their respective companies, etc. For Reprints: Contact Diane Greco, Marketing Director, at dgreco@currents-magazine. com. Postmaster: Send address changes to Grafico Inc., Six Landmark Square, 4th Floor, Stamford, CT 06901.